

MINUTES of the meeting of the Golf & The View Committee held at The View at Seaford Head, Southdown Road, Seaford, BN25 4JS on Tuesday 3<sup>rd</sup> December 2019 at 7.00pm, commenced at 7.00pm whist staff dealt with a potential security issue in the car park.

#### Present:

Councillors M Brown (Vice-Chair), N Adil, J Edson, M Everden, A Hayder, R Hayder, O Honeyman & R Morland.

Mr James Corrigan - Town Clerk (Seaford Town Council)

Mr Fraser Morley - Golf Professional

Mr Simon Lambert - Head Greenkeeper (Seaford Town Council)

Ms Ashleigh Nicholson- Assistant Manager, The View (Seaford Town Council)

Mr Alan Miller (Seaford Head Golf Club)

No members of the public

## G16/12/19 Apologies for Absence and Declaration of Substitute Members

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor J Cash, substitute O Honeyman.

#### G17/12/19 Disclosure of Interests

No declarations were made of discloseable pecuniary interests or interests other than pecuniary interests as defined under the Seaford Town Council Code of Conduct and the Localism Act 2011, in relation to matters on the agenda.

## G18/12/19 Public Participation

There was no public participation.

### G19/12/19 Head Greenkeeper's Report

The Committee considered report 111/19 presenting an update on the maintenance of the golf course and asked questions of the Head Greenkeeper.

The Committee praised the quality of the work of the greens team in producing such a high quality golf course.

It was RESOLVED to NOTE the contents of the report.

### G20/12/19 Golf Professional's Report

The Committee considered exempt report 112/19 presenting an update on golf course related matters and business and asked questions of the Golf Professional.

The committee thanks the Golf Professional for all his excellent work in supporting the golf course.

It was **RESOLVED** to **NOTE** the contents of the exempt report.

#### G21/12/19 General Manager's Report

The Committee considered exempt report 113/19 presenting an update on the performance of The View and asked questions of the General Manager.

The Committee thanks The View team for all the excellent work they carry out for the venue and noted the continued growth.

It was **RESOLVED** to **NOTE** the contents of the exempt report.

# G22/12/19 Golf & The View Draft 2020/21 Budget Report

The Committee considered report 114/19 presenting the draft 2020/21 budget for the Golf & The View Committee.

- G22.1 It was RESOLVED to NOTE the projected outturn for 2019-20.
- G22.2 It was RESOLVED to RECOMMEND the draft 2020-21 budget to Full Council for adoption on the 23<sup>rd</sup> January 2020 but that the Town Clerk and the Head Greenkeeper review irrigation system pump requirements, also that the Golf Professional and Town Clerk review the golf course fees and present findings on both matters to the to the budget working party on the 9<sup>th</sup> January 2020.

The meeting closed at 7.41pm.

Councillor Mark Brown

Vice Chair of the Golf & The View Committee